Emerson PTA Meeting Mintues

January 6, 2015

7:05 p.m. call to order by PTA President. In attendance: Christina Sturm, Julie Yule, Charla Kordana, Nicole Starsinic, Kevin Wolf, Stacy Desideri, Larry McCoy, Kathy Koblik

1. Review and approval of December meeting minutes. All approved.

2. Treasurer’s report: reviewed expenses. Primary expenses in December were for the teacher grants approved in the Fall 2014.

3. Committee Reports

a. Membership: nothing to report

b. Hospitality: 

i. Feedback from teacher rep that everyone appreciated the holiday cookie boxes distributed to teachers before the Winter break. 

ii. Committee is planning a teacher lunch on the January 26 teacher workday, for DaVinci and Emerson teachers. 

iii. Committee will ask for additional cash donations from parent community for Teacher Appreciation week in May.

c. Website/Listserv: nothing to report

d. Fundraising

i. Chiptole fundraiser to be held Feb 4 or 6, depending on best calendar date. A confirmed date will be sent out to the community in the coming two weeks. The band teacher is sending out a note to see if the band can play at the event. Christina S. to check if Diana is willing to coordinate table setup in the E Street plaza. The tables are coordinated through the City of Davis. Fliers to be sent home with kids and an email will be sent through School Loop / Website about the event. People can call ahead to place their orders. They should mention Emerson fundraiser when placing order.

ii. Fun Run: Ms. Amsler provided a short list of needs to coordinate the fun run. She is looking for someone to oversee the fun run coordination. April 11th is the projected date. Discussion about what the fun run involves and how much the PTA can commit to assisting. PTA can’t commit to running the  fun run but can help with some aspects. Action item: Nicole S. will draft a race director job description. Christina S. will send out the job description and a general call for volunteers to the listserv/PTA community. 

iii. Long Term: PTA to begin brainstorming for ideas for long term fundraising needs. Asked principal/teacher rep to also solicit input from teacher community as to what they project needing funds for in the future. Immediate feedback from principal included suggestion for a pot of money for technology maintenance projects, as maintenance costs often come up and there are not a lot of funds (i.e. replacement bulbs for projectors when they burn out). Suggestion of $3-5K for a maintenance fund. Additional immediate suggestion is for sound systems for classes with microphones. Principal has priced out some systems and each sound system for class would be around $1200/classroom.  Funds for staff professional development and field trips are also always appreciated. 

4. Standing Reports

a. President’s report: Next month there will be a parent district engagement night on Tuesday, Feb. 3. There will be break out sessions and presentations about current education topics in the district. This is a great opportunity for the parent community to participate. The DJUSD website has additional details on the sessions. Parents are highly encouraged to attend. 

b. Principal’s Report: Principal thanked PTA for encouraging gift card  donations to the school. The school received multiple gift card donations before the Winter break. The gift cards are distributed to families in need.  January 19th and 26th there is no school. Jan. 26th is a junior high teacher workday. Principal report a police office has been on hand in the mornings to manage traffic flow during drop off. If anyone wonders why there is a police office on campus this week, it is to help assess and assist with the traffic flow during drop off.

c. Teacher’s Report: thanks to hospitality committee for cookie boxes before the break. Also appreciate the flexibility of having two different teacher workdays this year (High School on one day, Jr Highs on another).

Meeting adjourned 8:20 pm.

